MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 6th MAY 2015

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Jim Beskow, Simon Booth, Paddy Ramsey and |John Robinson.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the April 2015 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings. 

MATTERS ARISING

The Secretary pointed out that the agreement regarding future jobs would be a list in the clubhouse against which volunteers could put their names and complete the work at their own discretion. Any items required for the work could be obtained via a committee member.

John Foster had been given 4 bags of fish food from a fellow member of the Classic Car Club and this would be kept in the container. 

The access road ownership is still in dispute and may well belong to the Burton Agnes Estate so until this is clarified there will be no action regarding the potholes.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Income had been £2835 from memberships, catering, NADS entries and a donation. Expenditure was £245 from catering, stamps, new equipment, electricity and water rates making a healthy total and keeping the club well into the black.

Membership stands at 155 with 28 juniors and 61% of members live within the East Riding boundaries.

EVENTS

The recent Club Sunday had been enjoyed by all who attended despite the poor weather, entries for the Springer competition was up on last year which was good to know.

The NADS event was successful if a little fraught due to electronic scoring problems.

This month sees another Club Sunday on 10th May featuring Club 500's and Scale Steering. the NADS Round 3 will be on 17th May.

We have been invited to attend an event run by Hull Scale Model Club on Sunday 16th August at the KC Stadium in Hull. Full details are available from Gordon Bassett.

The Secretary also gave details of the Model Boat Convention at Haydock Park on 29/30th August. anyone wishing for more information should contact Ian Phillips.

Harrogate Model Engineering Show is on this weekend should anyone be interested. 

There will be a list in the clubhouse regarding this year's trip to Warwick Show, anyone interested should put their names on the sheet.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

John Jenkinson said that the formation sailing for naval vessels at the Open Weekend will be by teams of 4. People interested should get together and rehearse in their teams plus register with John.

Loose slats on the seats will be repaired.

The committee will be giving thought to resurfacing the area in front of the slope so that an early decision can be made giving plenty of time for us to apply for a grant from Efficiency North who kindly gave us some money towards our safety fencing in front of the car park.

There will be a Vintage Fair and Air Display at Driffield Showground on Monday 25th May if anyone is interested.

   Alf Lee                                                                           Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                       (Secretary)

